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Important Dates 

 Stage 3 

excursion, 

Friday, 28th 

June 

 Stripy Socks 

Day,  Tues, 

2nd July 

 Term 2 

finishes, 

Friday, 5th July 

 Students 

return for 

Term 3 on 

Mon, 22nd July 

 Staff 

Development 

Day,  Mon 19th 

August.  

Students do 

not attend 

school. 
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Dear families, 

Week 8 was another great week at Cessnock 
Public and we are looking forward to an 
exciting week 9 of learning opportunities. 
This will include: 

Monday - Sport In Schools sessions, Stage 3 
library 

Tuesday - Early Stage 1 library, Primary 
Wellbeing lessons 

Wednesday - Stage 2 library, Mindfulness  

Thursday - Stage 1 library, support class 
swimming 

Friday – school sport   

At Cessnock Public we are always striving to 
improve the way that we do things in order 
to achieve the best educational outcomes 
for our school community.  In some cases 
this means making some changes to the 
programs that we implement within the 
school and at other times it may require 
changes to school timetables or teaching 
and learning processes. Throughout term 3,  
we will be trialling some new systems and 
programs that we feel will benefit our 
students greatly in their education and 
wellbeing.  
 
Some of these changes include: 
 
 Restructuring the teaching, learning 

and break times for students and staff. 
 
 Healthy eating initiative, ensuring that 

all students have access to a healthy 
snack throughout each day. 

 
 Increased opportunities for students to 

be involved in physical activity 
throughout each school day/week. 

 
Please take the time to review the attached 
note regarding these changes and if you 
have any questions or comments, please do 

not hesitate to make an appointment to 
come and see me. 
 
At the beginning of Term 1, 2 and 3, each 
school participates in a Staff Development 
Day (SDD) where the students do not come 
to school. Under normal circumstances this 
day is the first day of the school term, 
however, next term staff at CPS will be 
participating in their SDD on Monday, 19th 
August. Students commence term 3 on 
Monday, 22nd July. There will be further 
notes and information sent home regarding 
this on Monday. 
 
With the year moving ahead quickly,  we are 
already taking enrolments for Kindergarten 
in 2020. With our Kinder transition and 
orientation programs commencing on 31st 
July, it is important that you contact the 
school as soon as possible if your child will 
be attending Kindergarten in 2020.  
 
As always we will try to keep everyone up to 
date with what is happening around our 
wonderful school through our school 
website, Facebook Page and Skoolbag App. 
 
Have a great week! 
 
Steve Morgan 
Principal 



During our Family Unit, 2L have been learning about life in the past.   

Students learnt about similarities and differences in family life by comparing the present with the past. 
They explored the links and the changes that occur over time and are introduced to the use of historical 

sources. 

Key inquiry questions 

1. How has family life changed or 
remained the same over time? 

2. How can we show that the 
present is different from or similar 
to the past? 

3. How do we describe the 
sequence of time? 

2L enjoyed listening to stories about 

their families’ and communities’ past. 

 Students learnt about record players 

and what ‘Grand-friend’s’ used at 

school to write on. 2L taught their 

‘Grand-friend’s’ how to use Scratch 

Jnr, on the I-Pad. 

In KB we have been learning about our families. 

KB identified people in their immediate families by using a cup as a tracing tool to represent their 
family.   

Key inquiry questions    

1. What is my history and 
how do I know? 

2. What stories do other 
people tell about the past? 

3. How can stories of the 
past be told and shared? 

KB enjoyed working with 

 ‘Grand-friend’s’ to create a 
carriage powered by a 

Bluebot to get Cinderella to 
her ball. 



House Championship Points Update 

A very even week of points scoring from all four houses, with Gordon maintaining their lead as we head into the semester 

break. Remember to keep an eye on the scoreboards in primary (just inside the primary building) and infants (on the side wall 

of the infants building, across from the 3-6H classroom).  

Gordon – 39771    Paterson - 33408 Lawson - 29437    Kendall - 28460 

LOST PROPERTY 

  We have accumulated a large 

quantity of lost property, 

including lunch boxes, hats, jackets and 

jumpers.  If not claimed at the end of this 

term clothing will be either placed in our 

clothing pool or donated to charity. 

 

In Term 3, Kindergarten will be participating in ‘Creative and Inquiry Play Sessions.’  

As part of this program we are asking for donations of items that you no longer use or 
need around your home and recyclable materials. 

Items for donation can include: 

shells, pebbles & gem stones      scrapbooking & craft materials 
material scraps, ribbon scraps  pegs & cotton reels 
buttons & beads    Yoghurt & ice-cream containers 
cardboard boxes tissue boxes & paper towel tubes 
plastic lids, bread tags, metal lids, straws & corks 

Please bring in your donations to the office, thank you! 

On Wednesday, Amelia 
from Oz Harvest visited 
CPS to educate our 
students on ‘food waste’. 
Students and teachers 
were given tips on how to 
reduce food waste at 
home and at school. 




